AVHOA 2010 Annual Meeting Minutes
           October 26, 2010
Facilitator:  Shane Van Oosten    Time Keeper:  Ute Chilcote      Recorder:  Bryan McGaha
Call to Order  (Shane)  at 7:35 pm
Households in attendance (12):  Harshman, Reagan, Bell, VanOosten, Rusnack, McGaha, Chilcote, Gardner, Beckerly, Peterson, Lowery, and Buie.
Motion by Paul Bell to set aside the quorum for the annual meeting.  2nd by Chuck Peterson.  Unanimous vote of acceptance.  

Motion to accept last years’ minutes made.  Motion passed unanimously.

Committee Reports:

President:  Shane Van Oosten gave a summary of the events and issues of the past year.  

Secretary:  Bryan McGaha gave updates on the website, including site meter statistics.  The website has had a total of 834 visits and 3,000 page views over the past year.  It averages 1 visit per day with an average length of 4:14 per visit.  A resident suggested that we add instructions for residents to acquire the password needed to access the AVHOA Directory.  Bryan will add instructions within the next 2 weeks.
Treasurer:  Ute Chilcote gave a summary of the budget and the current state of the finances of the neighborhood.  There will be no increase in dues for next year.  Potential expense for a new sprinkler system next year, as well as water bill and lawn service increases and tree trimming needs were discussed.        
Social Committee (chairman needed)  

The decision was made to forego Christmas dinner plans and donate extra funds to the firefighters at our local station.  Estimate during the meeting was $220.00.  Ute Chilcote offered to plan a progressive dinner.  Bryan McGaha volunteered to coordinate the Ice Cream again social next year.      
Community Outreach Committee 

Mike Rusnack volunteered to chair the Christmas lighting contest and coordinate our local firefighters to complete judging.  
Neighborhood Watch Committee – Ray Harshman reported there were no incidents to date.   

Committees Needing a Chairman:

Social committee chair is still needed.
Old Business:
Northeast entrance sign was replaced.  Street Paving and handicap ramps were completed.
Covenant amendments – no additional progress has been made.

Hilltop Plaza – Investigation into potential opportunities for action was discussed.  Ray Harshman is researching the initial scope of opportunities.     
Shane is managing our landscape company, Greenturf.  A few people proposed we look at other landscape bids.
Mercy Health Center – Shane initiated the discussion about the Mercy project.  He said that the zoning was approved and it appeared that they are on track to get started with the project soon.

Last year’s regular dues and special assessment dues for the new entry sign were all paid this year. 

Election of New Officers:
Shane Van Oosten agreed to continue in the President’s position.  Kevin Wilson was not at the meeting, but is currently Vice President and willing to continue this post.  Bryan McGaha volunteered to continue serving as Secretary and Ute Chilcote volunteered to continue as treasurer.  All meeting attendees agreed to keep the current board members and no other nominees came from the group.     
Adjournment at 8:50pm

